
MSU 
Deans Council Meeting 

September 23, 2015 
Agenda 

 
 
Attendees:  Jacek Mrozik, Lori Willoughby, Conrad Davidson, Cheryl Nilsen, Lenore Koczon 

Guests: Rebecca Porter and Cari Olson   Absent: Kris Warmoth 
 
Minutes from August 26th were approved.  
 
Faculty Who Won’t Leave the Building During Fire Drills- Cheryl Nilsen 
There are issues of faculty that refuse to leave the building during fire drills, this is for safety purposes.  Deans are 
asked to speak with chairs about this.  It was also suggested that Gary Orluck be invited to chairs or department 
meetings to discuss this issue and where to go when exiting the building, sheltering for tornado drills, etc.   

Fall 2015 Fourth Week Numbers – Rebecca Porter and Cari Olson 
Projected enrollment for fall 2015 was within 17 students and had MSU down 1.8%. 
Retention rates for our full-time, first time cohort from the 13/14 academic year are as follows:  316 fall14 / 237 
fall15, 75.24% retained.  This is the highest retention rate recorded for MSU.  The part-time cohort that year is at 
40% retained (25 fall14 / 10 fall15) but it this is a much smaller cohort.  Please see attached documentation 
 
HLC Self-Study Team’s Request for Assessment Reports 
The HLC self-study team has asked to have the annual department or program assessment reports all be housed 
in one place.  It was decided a Share Point site would be created and chairs and deans would have access to be 
able to post to and download reports from the site.  All reports should be in PDF format.  Celeste will work with 
Darren/IT to set up the site.  
 
OER Institute Attendees  
It is important that MSU be represented at this institute.  Some faculty have committed, others still needed.  MSU 
would like to see all colleges and CEL represented.   
 
HLC Dual Credit Instructor Survey  
HLC criteria recommendations for faculty are increasing the level of credentialing needed to teach, not just on 
campus but with dual credit courses as well.  Our first step to determining what degrees and courses our current 
instructors and faculty have. 
 

October 2015 
1 Advanced Study Grant application due to Academic Affairs office  
2 Last Day to drop first eight week class 
2    Spring 2016 book orders are due to bookstore 
3 Sabbatical College Peer review due to College Dean 
8 Second-year faculty self-evaluation and statement of goals due from Faculty to Chair 
9 Sabbatical Review by college Dean and recommendation due to Faculty Senate Sabbatical Review Committee 
9 Spring 2016 Application due to advisors 
14 Assessment Day (No classes 8am to 2:50pm~ classes resume at 3:00pm) 
14-15 Final exam for first eight week classes 
19 Sixteen week midterm grades submitted via CampusConnection 
19 Second eight week classes begin 
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